
Nikken Sekkei Ltd. and the Nikken Group of Companies response 
to preventing the spread of the novel coronavirus (COVID-19) 
- In response to the Japanese government’s announcement on 

May 14 to lift the state of emergency in specific areas - 
 
In response to the announcement on May 14 by the Japanese government to lift the state of 
emergency in specific areas of the country, Nikken Sekkei will implement the following business 
practices in areas where the state of emergency remains in place and areas where restrictions 
have been lifted, in continued consideration of the safety and health of our clients and 
employees. 
 
I. In areas where the state of emergency is in effect (Tokyo, Osaka), measures that are 
currently in place will continue to be implemented.  

 
• As a general rule, all staff shall continue to work from home and engage in new workstyles. 

• The main entrance to the office will continue to stay closed. 

• As a general rule, all external meetings will be held distantly, such as through web 
meetings and by telephone.  

II. In areas where the state of emergency has been lifted (Nagoya, Kyushu), policies will 
change as follows.  
 
In response to the three requests made by the Japanese government for lifting restrictions 
(proceed slowly and in stages, continue to implement the positive changes that have been made, 
and remain vigilant against the virus in daily life): 
 
• Employees will return to the office in stages, while they continue to engage in new styles of 

working, including the positive developments made in working remotely.  

• The main entrance to the office will be unlocked and normal operations will resume.  

• On a project-by-project basis, with the agreement of all concerned, external meetings will 
be held distantly, such as through web meetings and by telephone.  

In the event that new policies or other recommendations are issued by the national or local governments 
in the future, we will confirm the situation and review our response and policies accordingly. 

If you have any concerns or anything is unclear, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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